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February 4, 2013 

Dear Chief Piétacho: 

Since the beginning of our works on the Lower Churchill project, Nalcor Energy has regularly 
consulted with all stakeholders. As we begin the work of construction we will respect all 
commitments undertaken during the environmental evaluation and we will continue our 
consultations on various areas of interest. 

In its response to the Joint Enquiry Commission, the government of Newfoundland and Labrador 
(government) affirmed its commitment to ensure consultations with Indigenous groups, collectives 
and other relevant stakeholders to answer the concerns of the public and communicate the follow-
up results. The government has also confirmed that Nalcor will create a committee that is 
responsible for providing comments and advice to Nalcor and the government on the effects of the 
project.  

In accordance with the government’s response, Nalcor Energy commits to creating a Community 
Liaison Committee (CLC) for the stakeholders of the Upper Lake Melville region. The goal of the 
CLC is to encourage transparency in communications with regional stakeholders and Indigenous 
groups to provide a means to present comments on questions related to the development of the 
hydroelectric project in the lower course of the Churchill River. The CLC is governed by a 
mandate, which you will find in draft form attached to this letter, which describes the goal, 
objectives, composition, as well as roles and responsibilities of its members.  

Nalcor would also like to bring your attention to the fact that the CLC is not the only avenue for 
consultation; we continue to be receptive to other mechanisms or approaches which may be more 
efficient or useful for the Innus de Ekuanitshit. Currently available mechanisms include:  

(i) Direct contact with Nalcor representatives on issues of interest, either by teleconference
or in meetings

(ii) Participation in the authorization process and commenting put in place by the
government

(iii) Participation in the CLC
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As indicated above, Nalcor will also consider suggestions by the Innus de Ekuanitshit made 
through other forums of consultation. 
 
If the Innus de Ekuanitshit wish to send a representative to participate in quarterly CLC meetings, 
we encourage them to do so. Committee participation is voluntary and participants must pay all 
related expenses associated with participation. CLC meetings will be held in English, as will all 
meeting summaries and documents connected to the Committee. The minutes and agendas will be 
published online following the meetings. To this end, a website will be created shortly.  
 
Up to date information on activities, the calendar and possibilities of employment and other 
business related to the construction are equally available on the project’s website. 
 
To summarize, while the Innus de Ekuanitshit are encouraged to participate in all activities of 
consultation and community engagement related to the project, other approaches, like direct 
contact for specific questions, may be more useful and productive for the community. We would 
love the opportunity to discuss this further, whether that involves issues that the community would 
like to discuss, or the best methods to participate in the process.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Gilbert J Bennett, P. Eng.  
Vice-President, Lower Churchill Project 
 
cc. David Schulze 
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